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Col lege Ca lendar     

JUNE 
MON 19 - STUDENT FREE DAY 

TUES 20 - Years 5&6 “The Witches”. 

WED 21 - Hume Primary & Secondary Cross Country 

THUR 22 - Yr 9 Great Outdoors MTB 1/2 day Bright 

THUR 22  - Year 4-6 Football/Netball Winter  

   Sports Myrtleford 

MON 26—FRI 30  - Year 11 Work Experience 

TUES 27 - Year 7 & 8 Interschool Sport 

THUR 29 - Year 9-12 Interschool Sport 

FRI 30  - Celebration of Success Assembly—9.30am 

   Last day Term 2 finish 2.30pm 

JULY 
MON 17 - First day Term 3 

WED 19 - BCST  Program  day 1  

   Go to the Snow day 1 

THURS 20 - State Cross Country 

SAT 22  - BCST Program day 2 

TUES 25 - BCST Program day 3 

   Go to the Snow day 2 

   VTAC Information Evening for Yr 12s  

THUR 27 - Yr 10 Mental Health session 

   Wadeye meeting—5:30pm 

SAT 29  - BCST Program day 4 

19th June, 2017.  Issue No. 8. 

 

Primary and Secondary Soiree 

On the 31st of May and the 1st of June we held our first       
Primary and Secondary Soirees for the year.  On both nights 
we featured a wide abundance of musical talent with a      
number of performers and ensembles taking to the stage to 
perform.  It was great to see the pride and satisfaction on the 
faces of the student performers. 

A big thank you to all the families and friends who came to 
see the performances. Congratulations to all the students who 
were involved. 

 Music Soirees  

Brothers, Yannick and Mikka P. performed on the piano. 

Tahlia B. performing at the Soiree. 

(More photos of the Soirees can be found on page 5.) 



 2 

 

 

 

 

 

Bright P-12 College Uniform 

After a lengthy and exhaustive review of our current uniform 

by a committed working party of students, parents, teachers, 

college councillors and myself a new Bright P-12 College Uni-

form Policy has been ratified by College Council. 

The uniform worn by Bright P-12 College students has been 

designed to be comfortable, warm, smart and affordable. We 

value the wearing of a uniform as it promotes unity and equal-

ity amongst our students and I would hope all our students 

feel proud when wearing the uniform and its demonstration 

of their connection to Bright P-12 College. 

The main changes to the uniform are: 

The introduction of a soft shell jacket 
Girls can wear either white or black socks 
Boys can wear either grey or black socks 
Navy blue (non logoed) scarves, gloves and beanies dur-

ing winter 
New style of navy blue trousers for the girls during winter 
New style of navy shorts “unisex” rugby style elastic waist 

for girls during summer in addition to the navy blue 
tailored short 

New style of grey shorts (light material) for the boys dur-
ing summer 

Navy track pants can be worn by all primary students dur-
ing winter 

 

Below is the full list of Bright P-12 College Uniform and how 

it is implemented:   

Primary and Secondary Uniform 

Following is a complete list of Bright P-12 College uniform, as 

endorsed by College Council.   

Please note that the school dress, and items with the Bright P-

12 College logo, can ONLY be purchased through the College 

Uniform Shop. The uniform is available through the Uniform 

Shop at the College which is open each Tuesday from 3pm to 

4.30pm and each Thursday from 8am to 9.30am. Second hand 

uniform sales are run from time to time by Parents & Friends, 

or families may advertise second hand uniform items through 

the school newsletter, noticeboard or Facebook. 

Summer uniform to be worn in Terms 1 and 4.  

Winter uniform to be worn in Terms 2 and 3.   

The transition period is normally the first two weeks of Term 

2 and the last two weeks of Term 3, however this is at the 

discretion of the Assistant Principal and the Principal.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Principal’s 

Report Girls 

Summer 
Navy wide brimmed hat (Primary) 
Navy bucket hat with pale blue trim (Secondary) 
Bright P-12 checked cotton dress 

OR 
Pale blue polo shirt with school logo, with Navy 

shorts “unisex” rugby style elastic waist or 
navy blue tailored short 

White or black socks 
Winter 

Pale blue polo shirt with school logo (long or 
short sleeved) 

Navy long pants “sgags brand with adjustable 
waist” with white or black socks 

Navy track pants (Primary) 
OR 
College Blue Tartan Pinafore/Skirt with navy tights 
AND/OR 

Navy Woollen jumper with school logo 
Navy Windcheater with school logo 
Navy soft shell jacket with school logo 
Navy Polar Fleece with school logo 
Navy blue beanie 
Navy blue gloves 
Navy blue scarf 

  

Boys 

Summer 
Navy wide brimmed hat (Primary) 
Navy bucket hat with pale blue trim (Secondary) 
Pale blue polo shirt with school logo 
Grey shorts (light material) 
Navy blue shorts P-2 only) 
Grey or black  socks 

Winter 
Pale blue polo shirt with school logo (long or 

short sleeved) 
Grey 720 long pants 
Grey or black socks 
Navy track pants (Primary) 

AND/OR 
Navy Woollen jumper with school logo 
Navy Windcheater with school logo 
Navy soft shell jacket with school logo 
Navy Polar Fleece with school logo 
Navy blue beanie 
Navy blue gloves 
Navy blue scarf 

  



 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Additional: 

Sports Uniform 

Royal blue sports shirt with the Bright P-12 Logo (Secondary only). 
Navy Blue shorts/tracksuit pants (Secondary). 
Navy or black sports quality leggings. 
Athletic sports/running shoes (non-marking). 
A navy blue bucket/broad brimmed hat is compulsory in Terms 1 & 4. 
Any other clothing that would be appropriate to the activity as     

outlined by the class teacher e.g. bathers and a towel would be 
appropriate to a swimming class. 

Navy or Grey Pants can be outsourced (i.e. not purchased through 

the uniform shop) and worn with the condition that any item is the 

same style and colour as the approved Navy and Grey. 

Shoes - All Students 

Plain black leather or leather-look shoes with plain black laces and no 
markings.  

Black sandals with heel strap can be worn in Terms 1 and 4 (not in 
prac. classes) 

 

Hats (Compulsory in Terms 1 and 4)  

Primary: navy wide-brimmed hat (a hat is supplied for all new Prep 
students). 

Secondary: navy bucket hat with pale blue trim. 
 

Scarves, beanies, gloves can be worn to school and in the yard but 

must be removed when in classrooms. Scarves, beanies and gloves 

must be navy blue in colour but may be sourced from wherever suits 

the individual and do not require the College Logo. 

Non Uniform Jackets can be worn to school but must be removed 

when inside the College grounds. 

Optional items: (Ordered through the school) 

Year 6 polo shirt; VCE jumper (approved by College Council).     
Bright P-12 College backpack. 
 

If you have any difficulty obtaining the correct uniform items, please 

contact the College at your earliest convenience. 

Other Points 

It is important that all removable items of clothing, lunch boxes, drink 
containers etc. be named. The use of firmly sewn on name 
tags or waterproof marking pens is recommended. 

Be SunSmart. Uniform hats to be worn at school during recesses, 
lunchtimes and outdoor activities. Replacement hats can be 
purchased from the College Office. Sunscreen should be 
provided to protect skin not covered by clothing.  

Caps are banned. 
Shoes should be comfortable and suitable for physical activities. Give 

your child the opportunity to wear his/her new school 
shoes before school commences. For safety reasons, thongs 
and slip-ons are not suitable. 

Primary students will need a smock to protect them from paint. An 

old shirt with the sleeves cut to child’s wrist length is ideal. 

Implementation 

Summer and Winter uniforms as well as Sports Uniforms will be 
prescribed and are required to be worn during school 
hours, while travelling to and from school and when       
students are representing the College during outside school 
hours occasions. 

 
All students representing the College for any event or activity 

may only do so when wearing full school uniform, unless an 
exemption has been granted by the Principal. 

 
Students are expected to be neatly dressed in the school        

uniform.  

If a student is unable to be in uniform on any given day, it is 

asked that the clothing worn be as close as possible to the 

uniform. 

 
Exemptions from the wearing of the uniform may be granted on 

religious grounds, ethnic, cultural considerations, or for 
disability or health reasons. Parents seeking an exemption 
for their child are asked to contact the Principal or Assistant 
Principal for details of the process. 

 
The secondary sports uniform is to be worn during Physical    

Education classes and school/inter-school sport. 
 
The secondary sports uniform, or the full College uniform, is to 

be worn when travelling to and from sporting venues.  
 
Sports uniform items are not to be worn as part of the regular 

school uniform.  
 
In Terms 1 and 4 students must wear a College Hat when       

outdoors. 
 
In Terms 1 & 4 students are expected to wear summer uniform 

and in Terms 2 & 3 students are expected to wear winter 
uniform. This is at the discretion of the Assistant Principal 
and Principal based on weather conditions at the time.  

 
In cooler weather, a plain sky blue or white T-shirt can be worn 

under shirts and not to show under the sleeves or at the 
bottom of the shirt. 

 
Girls’ polo shirts are to be worn with shorts and are not to be 

worn over dresses. Dresses are not to be worn over long 
pant/leggings. 

 
Jewellery: For safety reasons only simple studs and small sleepers 

are acceptable. No earrings should be larger than 1cm or 
dangle longer than 1 cm. To be compatible with our       
uniform, jewellery should be discrete: no thick chokers, 
bangles or heavy rings. In Sport, Home Economics, Wood/

Metal Technology and other practical subjects, students 
may be required to remove jewellery.  

 

Students are encouraged to wear sun-block and lip balm at 
school. Obvious and excessive make-up is not to be worn at 
school.  

 

All members of the teaching staff are responsible for ensuring 
that students are wearing the correct College uniform. 

 

Students out of uniform for any reason need to bring a note 
signed by parents to be able to collect a Uniform Pass. No 

note may result in detention or the student being sent 
home to change. 

The full policy can be found on our website. 

 Principal’s 

Report 
(Continued..) 
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This is the last week for the ICAS assessments for this term. So 
far this term students have completed assessments in Digital 
Technologies, Science, Spelling and Writing. Thanks to Sally 
Kellett for     organising these assessments.  

 

By the end of this term, Year 10 and Year 11 students will have 
participated in a week’s work experience. This will have seen 
our students attend a variety of work placements, from lawyers 
in Melbourne to local trades. It really is a beneficial program to 
be a part of. Thanks to Chris Blazek, Kate Brady and Mal Steer 
who  coordinated the organisation of this and also the follow-up    
visits. A special thanks also must go to the other teachers who 
assisted with the follow-up. 

 

The Years 4 to 6 Interschool Football and Netball  competitions 
have started up again in Myrtleford. All of the students attend-
ing had a fabulous day. Thanks to Daniel, Breanna and Nat 
Kelly for the organisation, coaching and umpiring. Also to our 
sport leaders who assisted on the day.  

The Primary Cross-Country occurred last week,  with        
numerous students making it through to the next round.                 
Congratulations to all who participated and represented our 
College so proudly. Thank you to Daniel and Ciaran for your 
support with these students on the day, and to the parents who 
assisted. Our students do get a lot out of this experience and 
couldn’t do it without your support.  

 

Headlice continue to be an issue across all schools in the 
state. Below is some information about parent/carers’           
responsibilities when controlling Headlice. 

 

Roles and responsibilities  

Parent/carer  

Parental and carer responsibilities include:  

 ensuring their child does not attend school with          

untreated headlice.  

 the use of safe treatment practices which do not place 

their child’s health at risk.  

To achieve this, it is reasonable to expect parent and        

carers will:  

 regularly (preferably once a week) inspect their child’s 

hair to look for lice or lice eggs (using conditioner and a 
head lice comb is the easiest and most effective way to 
do this – see the department’s pamphlet). 

 regularly inspect all household members and then treat 

them if necessary . 

 notify the parents or carers of their child’s friends so they 

too have the opportunity to detect and treat their children 
if necessary.  

Helpful tips and guidelines can be found on the following link: 

https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/about/publications/factsheets/
Treating%20and%20controlling%20headlice 

This week is Year 10 and 11 exams and sees our students sit-
ting subject and content based exams. This is a great oppor-
tunity for students to challenge themselves and take note of the 
content they have mastered this semester and the content they 
need to touch up on. Studying and revising is an important skill 
for ALL students to master and should be seen as a regular 
part of a healthy weekly homework routine.  

Last Thursday we hosted a group of local community members 
from Hawthorn Village as part of their weekly activities.         
Students prepared morning tea and then hosted a tour of the 
school. This connection continues to grow and develop through 
the support of Rosemary Bunge and Rosie.  

With term 3 just around the corner it is imperative that all      
students, from Prep to Year 12 are in correct winter uniform. 
This policy is currently up to date and available on the website if 
you need to view it in full. There are to be no hoodies of any 
sort worn to school at any time. Students, if they need to be out 
of uniform for a short period of time, are to wear a warm jumper 
or windcheater. All students who are not in correct uniform will 
require a note from their parent or carer, or need to make     
contact with the classroom teacher (in Primary) or the Year 
Level Coordinator (in Secondary). Also, if you have spare     
uniform I am always collecting to stock up our cupboard. Please 
drop any unused/second hand uniform into the office. The     
students who benefit from this and I are very appreciative of 
any support that can be offered.  

Policy updates for noting: 

There will be a revised ANAPHYLAXIS policy going up on 
our School Website this week. Please take the time to 
read over it and familiarise yourselves with it.  

Also, the updated Student Driver Policy was finalised last 
week. This is for ANY student who is 18 and is driving 
to school. Students can make contact with Justin  
Power to obtain this policy. 

Finally for this instalment of the newsletter, I would like to take 
the time to explain the importance of informing the office,  
classroom teacher or Year Level Coordinator when someone 
else (not the legal guardian/s) is picking up your child from 
school. The school (including the office) must be notified if 
you have asked someone (other than the legal guardians/s) to 
collect your child from school. This can either be written        
consent or you may contact the classroom teacher, Year Level 
Coordinator and the Office via phone or email. Students are not 
allowed to be signed out by a third party, without this consent. 
The office staff may have to hold a student until consent can be 
given (via a phone call). Thank you for your support in this    
matter.  

Kelli Jacobsen– Assistant Principal 

 

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/about/publications/factsheets/Treating%20and%20controlling%20headlice
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/about/publications/factsheets/Treating%20and%20controlling%20headlice


 5 

 

Music News 

YEAR 10 CONCERT - 

On the 9th of June the current Year 10 Music class put on a 

concert for the students from the Alpine Kindergarten.  The 

students performed one piece on the guitar, one on the 

Ukulele and then played some class ensemble pieces.     

Every student has improved his or her musical ability over 

this semester.  Congratulations to all the students involved. 

FreeZa Push Start Comp (Formerly Battle of the Bands) - 

On Friday the 4th of August the Alpine Shire will be hosting 

and running an exciting music competition for young      

singers and performers.  This competition will be held at 

the Bright Courthouse and will be run on the night by a 

number of our students.  This is a great chance for any 

young singer, singer/guitar player or band to perform.  If 

you are interested please come and see Mr. Campbell and I 

can get you the entry form.  
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PRIMARY ASSEMBLY—9TH JUNE 

Chelsea T. playing a drum solo 

“Students of the Week” 

Tom G., Aiden H. & Luke N. were successful in last weeks Cross 

Country at Wangaratta.  They now compete in the next level at 

Winton.  Congratulations, boys’! 

“Happy Birthday, to you” 
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Secondary O & M Cross Country  
  
Last Thursday 1st June saw 30 determined, steely faced young people front up to the punishing Beechworth cross country 
track.  While the day was picture perfect, it belied a devilish underbelly that claimed three members to falls, one with a rolled 
ankle, and also managed to swallow two of our 14 year old runners only to spit them out of the forest in a disadvantageous 
position (aka they took a wrong turn and got lost). 
  
Despite these minor calamities the day was quite successful for Bright P-12 College with 10 of our members qualifying for the 
next round at Hume X-Country in Winton on 21/6/17. Our individual success stories were; 

  Will Shem 1st place 16 yr boys 

  Chloe Brain 2nd place 20 yr girls 

  Lachy Forbes 3rd place 14 yr boys 

  
Congratulations to everyone else for participating  
and thanks to Doddsy for his assistance as a volun-
teer  
on the finish line. 
  
Matt Pywell 
Year 8 Coordinator  
Head of HPE faculty 
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We are holding a competition for wine labels to put on the 
2017 vintage of 12 Bright Vines. The competition is open 
to all students from Bright P12 College.  

The closing date is the 23rd of June.  

 

Entries should be sent in to VCAL Coordinator Ms Libby 
Dean at dean.elizabeth.e@edumail.vic.gov.au. 

 

Designs should ideally be in PhotoShop or another digital 
format and must follow the competition guidelines below. 

Jackson Dodd, VCAL Student 

 

Label dimensions 

Front label: 12.5 – 13 cm wide by 7cm high 

Back label: 6cm wide by 7 cm high 

 

Front label 

The front label must feature the following text: 

12 Bright Vines 

Sauvignon Blanc 2017 

750ml 

 

Back label 

The back label must feature the following text: 

In the process of making ’12 Bright Vines’ this community 
project linked  our school with local businesses, providing 
students an understanding of the wine industry and deliv-
ering employability skills, while acting as a fundraiser for 
Bright P12 College. 

Produce of Australia 

Produced by Ringer Reef Pty Ltd 

6853 Great Alpine Road 

Porepunkah VIC 3740 

Preservative (220) added 

Produced with milk products. Traces may remain. 

Approx 6.9 standard drinks. 

11.6% alc/vol. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The back label must also include the logos for Ringer 
Reef, Dalboscos and Bright P12 College (as shown on 
the sample from 2016). 

 

 

Wine Label Competition 

$100 Prize  

Money 

mailto:dean.elizabeth.e@edumail.vic.gov.au
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The primary teachers were asking VCAL students to paint 

more downball courts in the primary area, because there was 

overcrowding on the existing courts. Many students were 

missing out on playing despite lining up the whole of lunch or 

recess.  

For this project, we had to measure the existing courts and 

chalk new ones up to see if they would fit in the location.  We 

ended up putting three courts behind the library. We        

measured them up and placed tape on the outline of the 

court so the paint brushes would make a clean and straight 

line. We enjoyed being outside and putting our skills to use.  

We also learned some skills along the way.   

VCAL students went in groups into each primary class and 

asked for opinions and feedback about the new courts.  All of 

the students loved them, especially the colours. We added 

another court at the front of the school and repainted the 

original courts because they were such a big hit.  

This is what some of the students said: 

"Downball is the most popular activity in primary school 

at the moment. The new courts really brighten up the 

playground. Repainting the old courts so we can see the 

lines properly means there are less arguments about 

whether the ball was in or out, which is great." -    

Chance-Elysse Langdon, Year 5 

“The courts are brilliant! Lots of kids are saying that    

using bright colours was a smart decision. Thank you for 

painting them. Keep it up!" – Hamish Johnston, Year 2 

By Matt Reiff, Year 11 

VCAL PROJECT— Primary Downball Courts 
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Health Corner  

Health Corner with Adolescent Health Nurse 

Rosemary Bunge 

Blood donation 

On Wednesday June 7th, four Year 12 students travelled with 
me to Wangaratta to donate blood. It was the second          
donation for Matt Shem but the first for Mel Grossman,     
Gaby Kupferle and Renee Cassidy. Well done to you all on 
your great effort; we know that you saved up to 12 lives that 
day. 

If you would like to join the students in donating, check out 
the blood bank website www.donateblood.com.au  or call 13 
14 95 to arrange an appointment to donate. If you would like 
to know more about this experience, give me a call or ask any 
of our young donors. For other students who are interested in 
donating: if you are over 16, I will be organising another 
group booking next term.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Morning tea for Hawthorn Village Residents 

On Thursday June 8th, we welcomed residents from Hawthorn 
Village to morning tea. The current Year 9 visitors supplied an 
amazing spread for morning tea to share with the residents 
and college staff. The residents had a lovely time as the      
students waited them on. Following morning tea, the Village 
people, as the they are affectionately known, were treated to 
a visit to Mrs Kovacs’ primary art class. Thanks, Sue! A big 
thanks goes to all involved in setting up, cleaning up and 
providing food, with a special mention to Cindy Crosthwaite 
who did all three. 

 

Quote of the week: In youth the days are short and the years 
are long; in old age the years are short and the days long. 
~Nikita Ivanovich Panin 

 

http://www.donateblood.com.au
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Alpine Children’s Services (ACS) is commencing the Bright Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) program at Bright P-12 College 

on the following dates: 

After School Care – Tuesday 20 June 2017 

Vacation Care (school holiday program) - Monday 3 July 2017 

To enrol complete one of the following options: 

 Complete an online enrolment at https://brightoshc.hubworks.com.au 

 Download the enrolment form - http://www.alpinechildrensservices.asn.au/enrolment.html 

 Collect a hard copy enrolment form and booking sheet from the College office or Alpine View Children’s Centre 

 

Completed booking sheets should be returned: 

 Via email to oshcb@alpinechildrensservices.asn.au 

 By hand to Alpine View Children’s Centre (23 Deacon Avenue, Bright) 

 

Outside School  Hours Care  
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As a Year 10 student at Bright P-12 College you have the opportunity to visit John 

Monash Science School (JMSS) in Clayton, Melbourne, for three weeks. One 

week ago I returned from this amazing experience and absolutely loved it. You 

don’t have to be a science wiz to go on this experience, you just need to be     

focused on learning. At the school they explore and involve themselves in all 

different branches of sciences; for example, Bionformatics (which is the study of 

genetic structures) and Quarks to Quasars (the study of astrophysics). Before I 

visited this school, I had never heard of these sciences. The elective that I chose 

for the   period of time that I was there was, Cells to Systems, which looks at  

Biology.  

 

When you arrive at the school there’s a big welcome lunch where you 

get to meet your homestay family and learn all about the school. 

There are just over 200 students in year 10 at the school. You also 

receive a JMSS rugby jumper which is your uniform for the duration of 

the experience. Whilst you are at the school, you start your big project 

called an EEI.  This project has to be presented in October at the JMSS 

science fair. Some of these projects end up being entered in national 

and also international science fairs. 

 

 

The school itself is amazing! It’s one huge building with three storeys. It 

has no classrooms, but it has learning areas, the science rooms are     

proper labs where all sorts of experiments are conducted. The classes 

have about 50 students with two teachers in the class. The school has 

four houses: Blackburn, Wood, Flannery and Dougherty. These houses 

are named after four famous Australian scientists. The houses are almost 

set up like those in Harry Potter, where sections of the school are set to       

the specific houses. The school has amazing facilities and wonderful 

teachers. The students are incredibly focused on school and really try 

their best. 

On Wednesdays we (the JMSS regional exchange students) would 

head over to Monash University were we would attend workshops 

and demonstrations. These were very informative and awesome to 

listen to and participate in.  

Whilst I was at JMSS, I made many friends and loved my time there. I 

would highly recommend the program to any year 10 student at Bright  

P-12 College. I must remind you that you don’t have to be really good 

at science to go on this exchange; you just have to be willing to learn 

and take in as much information as you can.      

By Dan Neville. 

 

Congratulations, Daniel Neville, for challenging yourself to take up the opportunity to attend the John Monash Science School 

Regional Exchange. Thank you for sharing your experience with us all and encouraging other students to participate.             

Application details for Year 10 students in 2018 will be shared in Term 1 2018.  

John Monash Science School Experience 



 14 

Community  & Col lege Not ices  

MILO DRINKS ARE BACK! 

As from next term the library will be   

offering warm milo drinks before school 
on Wednesday mornings. 

$2.00 a cup + 2 Marshmallows 
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Congratulations to those students who participated in 

the Bright Fun Run Sponsorship Program. 

Bright P-12 College students raised an amazing $1511! 

A special thank you to those students who chose to donate all their sponsorship money 

and forego a prize. 

Brodie Read, a Prep student, was the highest money earner with a whopping 

$175 and she donated $110. 

Tom Gray deserves a special mention raising $130 and donating $115 direct-

ly to the Parent & Friends group. 

 

A huge shout out to the Bright Ice Creamery for 

donating 14 single cone ice creams and 

Birbante Pizzeria for their donation of 4 x $30 

vouchers. 

Thank you for your support!! 

 

The Bright Fun Run committee would also like to express their gratitude to Cloud 9 

Cinema and BANG Toy Shop for their contribution to the sponsorship program.  

 Please show your support to all of these businesses whenever possible. 

We look forward to seeing everyone  

participate in the 2018 Bright Fun Run! 
 

Community  & Col lege Not ices  
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Community  & Col lege Not ices  

 

MONDAYS  
4.00-5.00pm    

Beginner Tap 

5.00-6.00pm 

Acrodance Level 2 

6.00-7.00pm Begin-

ner Contemporary 

Dance 

TUESDAYS  
4.00-4.45pm Level 2 

Ballet/Lyrical Combo 

4.45-5.45pm Beginner 

Jazz Dance 

5.45-6.45pm Street 

Dance 

7.30-8.30pm Open Tap 

Dance 

WEDNESDAYS  
9.30-10.30am Altitude 

Power Barre 

4.00-5.15pm Level 6 

Classical Ballet 

5.15-6.15pm Acrodance 

Level 1 

6.15-7.15pm Musical 

Theatre 

THURSDAYS  
4.00-4.45pm Kinda-

ballet 

5.00-6.00pm Inter-

mediate Jazz Dance 

6.00-7.15pm 

Acrodance Level 3 

FRIDAYS  
9.30-10.30am Flexi 

Barre 

4.00-5.00pm Lyrical 

Dance 

5.00-6.00pm Level 5 

Classical Ballet 

6.00-7.00pm Pointe-

work 

SATURDAYS  
9.00-10.00am Intermediate    

Contemporary 

10.00-11.15am Competi-

tion Team 

11.15am onwards Private 

 Lessons 

Freestyle Alpine Dance offers 

classes in all dance styles suitable 

for all ages and abilities in a fun 

and welcoming            environ-

ment. Come along and try a class 

for FREE! 

 

Bright classes are held at our 

studio at 5 Elm Court, Bright..                               

Disability Program:  

Carers, Families & the System 

Are you caring for a child, family member or friend who may 

qualify for the National Disability Insurance Scheme 

(NDIS)? 

The NDIS is due to rollout in Alpine Shire from 1 July 

2017. 

Alpine Health have partnered with Carers Victoria 

to facilitate a four-part program which aims to assist you to 

prepare for NDIS. 

Bright  6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. (Supper provided) 

Bright-Alpine Community Health Centre Cobden Street, 

Bright 

Session 1: Preparation – Wednesday, 21st June, 2017  

Session 2: Planning - Wednesday, 28th June, 2017  

Session 3: Plan management - Wednesday, 19th July, 2017 

Session 4: Having a voice - Wednesday, 26th July, 2017  

Myrtleford 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. (light lunch pro-

vided) 

Myrtleford Hospital, Conference Room 

30 O’Donnell Ave, Myrtleford 3736 

Session 1: Preparation – Wednesday, 21st June, 2017  

Session 2: Planning - Wednesday, 28th June, 2017  

Session 3: Plan management - Wednesday, 19th July, 2017 

Session 4: Having a voice - Wednesday, 26th July, 2017  

Mount Beauty 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. (light lunch pro-

vided) 

Mt Beauty Hospital, Mount Beauty Conference Room 

2-8 Hollonds Street, Mt Beauty 

Session 1: Preparation – Thursday, 22nd June, 2017  

Session 2: Planning – Thursday, 29th June, 2017  

Session 3: Plan management – Thursday, 20th July, 2017 

Session 4: Having a voice – Thursday, 27th July, 2017 

RSVP:           9th June 2017 

Email: Jenny.svarc@alpinehealth.org.au 

Enquiries: Tel: 0357 550 123 

Tel:0357
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Certified Practising Accountant 

& Registered Tax Agent 

Please phone for an appointment 

5755 5105  Mobile: 0409 162 245 

Shop 6, 2 Star Road, Bright 

  

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per- Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore  

Ph: 5750 1505, 0417 571 362 

Piano Tuition 
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AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL OF Shotokan  

  KARATE  

Freeburgh Community Hall 

           Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS (Kids 5-5:45pm & Adults 5:45-6:45pm) 

 WEDNESDAY (Adults 7-8:30pm)  

SATURDAYS (Adults 9-10:30am) 

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more   

 

 MON    9am – 

10am 

Pilates 

  

6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

  

 THUR   6.30 – 

7.20am 

Pilates 

Circuit 

5.30 – 

6.30pm 

Pilates 

 6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

7.30 – 

8.30pm 

Pilates 

Intermediate 

www.mountainpilates.

com.au 

Contact Anne on 0419 340 190 

 

Craig Vine 

Tawonga 0427 722 287 

> Craig is the owner and a Cert IV     

(TLI41210) qualified driving Instructor 

> New manual Corolla fitted with dual 

controls. 

> Servicing the Kiewa and Upper  

Ovens valley and Wodonga.  

> 7 days by appointment. Incl out of 

school hrs and weekends 

.com.au 

@gmail.com 


